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Kirkwood Arts Commission Minutes
Tuesday, November 16, 2021
Community Center

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 PM by Zoe Perkins, Chairperson.   In attendance:  Zoe Perkins, Jim Erwin, Glenda Hares, Ellen Edman, Erika Whittaker, April Morris, Kyle Henke (Staff Liaison), Maggie Duwe (Council Liaison), Rick Duplissie, (KPAC General Manager). Absent and excused:   Stefani Kirkland, Deanna Stevenson, Andrew Smith.


CITIZEN COMMENTS – There were no citizen comments. 

APPROVAL OF OCTOBER 19, 2021  MEETING MINUTES – Jim Erwin moved to approve the October 19, 2021 Meeting Minutes. April Morris seconded the motion.  Corrections were submitted by Commissioners.   The minutes were unanimously approved as corrected.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
Kirkwood Arts Foundation – Art McDonnell reported the following:  1. The annual appeal letter has been written and submitted to the graphic designer.  The cost to send this is $2,000, and the contributions usually total $5,000 to $6,000. This year the list included names from Sprog/Horizon     2. Freddie Doss will help with correcting and enhancing the KAF website.  3.  KAC budget request to KAF is included as Appendix 1.  The total is $21,350.  The amount for Greentree Festival is the previous pre-pandemic amount rather than the amount spent in 2021.  Making Music includes $4,000 for publicity and extra for bands if needed.  Jim briefly discussed Mark Braun and his thoughts on the photo competition.  In light of the past low participation rate and the other competitions existing in the St. Louis area, Jim stated his opinion that the funds allocated to photography can be used for another purpose. 4. KAF has applied for a $5,000 grant from the Gaylord Foundation.

   b. Making Music – Erica Whitaker reported that the committee met the previous week and included new member Bob Mosby.  New and previously performing bands have been contacted. The Wind Symphony is locked in. If the band requires a deposit, they usually let you use it for the next year in the event of a rainout.  The June 1 date has been taken by the Cars and Guitars Festival.  

c. Mel Bay— Zoe Perkins reported that Paul Reuter is helping with a two-tiered ticket charge plan.  Possible dates for a 2022 concert are October 20, December 1, 2, or 3.
	Zoe will meet with Rick Duplissie in December.

d.  MAACA — April Morris stated that there are no activities to report.

e.  Sculpture on the Move — April Morris reported that the $50.00 registration for the 2022 program is due.  The sculpture “Kiss” is due to be removed in May, and notice is required by the end of December if there is a plan to purchase it.

f.  KPAC Visual Arts Program —Zoe reported that this program will display “regional art” which is a purposely flexible term.  There are 3 exhibit spaces and 9 artists can show next year.  Heartland Art Club will send our information to their contact list.   Interested artists will contact KAC.  Openings may have a cash bar. Zoe will work with Rick Duplissie on dates for openings. Artwork must be hand delivered as there are not resources for uncreating and storing crates.   Zoe is investigating less intrusive hanging systems.  The situation is more complex if the artist is represented by a gallery.  The next committee meeting is December 9.

          V. UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Formation of Sculpture Committee — Zoe reported that she discussed the committee with Bryan Hayden.  It will meet in January.

           V. New Business

	a. Other Matters —The commissioners discussed the merits of the sculpture “The Kiss” which an anonymous donor has offered to purchase to be displayed on public property. Possible location ideas were also discussed.

KPAC GM Report 
                                       
Rick Duplissie reported that for the first time events will run in both theaters simultaneously.  Moonstone Theatre Company has sold out in the Studio Theater with great reviews.  Upcoming concerts include Nirvana and Amy Winehouse tributes.  December includes a week of Winter Opera, the St. Louis and the Missouri Ballet companies and a Tchaikovsky night.  The center will be dark from December 19 through December 22, which will be a possible time to install the new hanging system.

     VII. Arts Commission Chair Report

		a.  Zoe summarized the Commission’s position on the Public Arts Plan.  In light of City 			     Council Hessel warning on the difficulty of sponsoring murals due to First Amendment 		        rights, murals will not be listed as a form of public art.  Percent for art will not be 				      included as a funding means as CAO Russ Hawes has already spoken in opposition 		     of this. Commissioner comments included the lack of conflicts of interest and no reason 			  that the Commission cannot amend the plan as needed, so it is valid as a process 			     manual.


VIII.  COMMISSIONER COMMENTS — It may be advisable to drop out of the CCA mural 			program due to legal concerns about First Amendment rights.  New participatory events 		could be a direction for KAC efforts.  Is the pop-up mobile band concert a possibility?  Is 		the KPAC art with Native American subject matter suitable or is it offensive due to cultural 		appropriation? Is it advisable to vote on the proposed KAF Budget?

	Erika moved to accept the KAF proposed budget for funding KAC FY 2022-2023.  Ellen 		seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

	
 
IX. ADJOURNMENT – The meeting adjourned at 6:40 PM.

   Next Meeting Date – December 14, 2021—Location:  Community Center

   Staff Liaison:   Kyle Henke. Phone:  314-822-5856 Email:  henkekk@kirkwoodmo.org

   Chair:  Zoe Perkins   

Accommodation:  The City of Kirkwood is interested in effective communication for all persons. Persons requiring an accommodation to attend and participate in the meeting should contact the City Clerk at 314-822-5802 at least 48 hours before the meeting. With advance notice of seven calendar days, the City of Kirkwood will provide interpreter services at public meetings for languages other than English and for the hearing impaired. Upon request, the minutes from this meeting can be made available in an alternate format, such as a CD, by calling 314-822-5802.  
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PROPOSED BUDGET FOR THE KIRKWOOD ARTS
COMMISSION FOR THE YEAR 2022

ART AT THE PERFORMING ARTS CENTER:

1.NEW HANGING SYSTEM FOR THE THREE

GALLERIES: $ 4,000
2. MONEY FOR THREE GALLERY SHOWS $2,000
MAKING MUSIC :

CONCERTS IN THE PARK ON:

JUNE 25, JULY 9, JULY23, AUG.13, AUG. 27
OCT.8 AND POSSIBLY JUNE 4 PLUS PRINTING OF
PROGRAMS, WEBSTER KIRKWOOD TIMES ADS,

AND ETC. $12,500
PHOTO CONTEST: S 2,000
GREENTREE S 350
CARS AND GUITARS S 500

TOTAL: $21,350
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